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The Verification Commission met in Athens during 10-12 June 2015 at the FIDE 
Secretariat’s office. Present were Chairman Graham Boxall and Secretary Margaret 
Murphy. The Commission’s other member, Michael Langer, was not present having 
formally resigned earlier in the year. 

Audit Report. 

The report of the Statutory auditor of FIDE’s financial statements for the year ended 
31 Dec 2014 was not available to us during our meeting, But we have since reviewed 
the report and are pleased to note that it has confirmed that the financial statements 
comply with Swiss law and FIDE Handbook Financial Regulations. 

Financial Statements. 

We carried out a detailed examination of FIDE’s balance sheet and statement of 
income and expenditure for the period ended on 31 Dec 2014. It became clear that, 
although the total income received during the year was close to the amount approved 
in the organisation’s budget overall, there were significant variances in certain of the 
amounts FIDE expected to receive. That applies particularly to receipts from the 2014 
Olympiad, the World Championship match and the Women’s World Championship. 
All produced much less than expected. That would not have had such an adverse 
impact if expenditure had been contained within the approved budget. Unfortunately 
that was not the case. Actual expenditure during the year exceeded the approved 
budget by a considerable amount: the budgeted figure for the year was 2,644,300 
euros; the eventual and actual figure was 3,551,357 euros, more than nine hundred 
thousand euros more. 
A variance of that amount caused us concern. There was no single exceptional item of 
variance, but the number of instances where the budget had been exceeded has 
resulted in a very disappointing outcome overall. Items worthy of mention are legal 
costs (again), Trainers’ Commission, Olympiad expenses, the World Championship, 
President’s travel and, with hindsight, an over-optimistic Development Commission 
budget. It follows that, instead of achieving the budgeted surplus of over 200,000 
euros, the accounts show an actual loss of over 700,000 euros. FIDE’s reserves 
therefore fell from an amount of over two million euros to just over one and a quarter 
million euros. 

Now that the 2014 results are known, we recommend that the Treasurer consider 
producing a supplementary budget for 2015 to take account of the need for closer 
scrutiny of expenditure. FIDE obviously cannot sustain repetitions of the 2014 results. 

Write-offs. 
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